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DISPOSITION:  ORDER NO. 09-466 AMENDED 
 

 On October 19, 2009, Portland General Electric (PGE) filed an application 
with the Public Utility Commission (Commission), requesting authorization to enter into a 
revolving credit facility agreement of up to $200 million with several banks for an initial term 
not to exceed three years.  At its public meeting on November 24, 2009, the Commission 
approved the application with conditions and reporting requirements.  On December 1, 2009, 
the Commission entered Order No. 09-466 memorializing the decision. 
 
 On December 3, 2009, PGE filed a motion to amend Order No. 09-466 to 
clarify an ambiguity.  PGE explains that a matrix included in the Staff Report, which was 
attached as an appendix to an order and incorporated by reference, replicated an error 
contained in the company’s original financing application.  The matrix lists the maximum 
pricing of the margin and facility fee for the credit facility at four credit rating levels.  
Level III contains pricing at the level of “BBB/Baa2.”  Level IV of the chart indicates pricing 
for “<BBB-/Baa3.”  PGE states that the Level IV Status should have been identified as less 
than or equal to BBB-/Baa3 (≤BBB-/Baa3).  Without the correction, PGE states that the 
matrix provides no pricing level if the company’s credit rating is BBB-/Baa3. 
 
 The Commission Staff has reviewed PGE’s request and does not oppose it.  
PGE’s request is granted to provide for Commission-approved pricing at all potential credit 
rating levels. 
 
  

 




